STANSBURY SCRIBBLE

SEPTEMBER 2020

Contributions for the next issue by 25th September to Progress, Joan or Chris.

Editors: Joan Elliott and Chris Duncan

Publication through the courtesy of:

ADELAIDE BRIGHTON CEMENT LTD and STANSBURY PROGRESS ASSOCIATION.



STANSBURY PROGRESS ASSOCIATION INCORPORATED

Janette Butler, Administration Officer 88524577

Thank you to those members of the community who attended the Annual Electors Meeting on Monday 3rd August.

This year, there were five nominees for five positions vacant and therefore, an election was not required.

Returning to serve another two-year term as Executive Committee members of the Stansbury Progress Association Inc. are Beth Faulkner, Kevin Forrest and Graham Klose. Thank you all for accepting your nominations once again and welcome back! Newly elected to the Committee for a two-year term are George Kokar and Sue Oldfield. Welcome George and Sue and thank you for volunteering your time to our Community.

Committee members with another year to serve are Steve Bowley, Ted Buttfield, Julie Harris, Don McPhee and Graham Newstead.

Margie Dodd and Bruce Meehan have decided not to stand for a position on the Committee this year. The Progress Committee and the Community thank Margie and Bruce for their massive contribution over the years. Not that this means they won't still be volunteering their time to other areas, it's hard to keep good people down!!

Immediately following the Annual Elector's Meeting, a short gathering of the new Committee was held to elect a Chairperson and Vice-Chairperson. Don McPhee was returned as Chairperson and Ted Buttfield as Vice Chairperson. Both of these appointments are for a one-year term.

The bottle and can money, collected from the caravan parks and the cages, has now been distributed. A total of \$4,522.80 was collected this year with the seven participating Community or Sporting groups receiving \$646.11 each for their efforts. Surprisingly good result, I reckon, considering that we effectively had no Easter or School Holiday tourism due to the Covid-19 restrictions. Great effort everyone! The roster for 2020/2021 has also been distributed, so please be mindful of when it is your group's turn to do the collection (and don't forget that the cages are also included) and good luck for another great result next year.

Well, as is usual for me at this time of year, it is time for a bit of time off work. Sadly, I won't be doing any border hopping this year!! Maybe just more time for Skype he he.

Stay warm everyone and I'll see you soon.

Continued...

Progress News Cont...

Recycling:

NEPRESSO: Many of you will have a Nespresso coffee pod machine at home, in your caravan or holiday home. The used pods are recyclable and the Visitor Centre has a box to put them in. **Only the Nespresso brand pods can be collected for recycling.** The reason for this is that they are made entirely from

Aluminium (unlike some other brands, apparently). You can collect your pods in any sort of container, which can be placed in the box, but when you order or purchase your next coffee pods, check out the recycling bag available from Nespresso.

A reminder that newspapers (dry, flat-packed and tied with string) can be placed in the covered trailer in the Tidy Towns yard adjacent to the Visitor Centre. It is important to recycle as much as we can to reduce the amount of rubbish going into landfill so if you are unable to deliver your papers to the yard please place in your yellow recycling bin.

Stansbury also has a bottle and can recycling depot "Stansbury Recycling" for all your refundable items and glass bottles. Alternatively, they can be placed in the "cages" dotted around town and the blue and yellow bins in the Caravan Parks, the proceeds of which are distributed to those community groups and sporting clubs who participate in the collection.

The Visitor Information Centre has a "Planet Ark" recycling box for all your used printer cartridges as well as a container for recycling the following items:

- The little plastic bread bag sealers
- Aluminium can pull tabs
- Plastic screw bottle tops
- Used biros no ink

Colgate items (odd but true!) – empty tubes, boxes, and toothbrushes

A limited number of the "Scribble" is printed and made available from the town businesses and the Visitor Centre. For those who prefer, it is available to read online at www.stansburysa.com or, if you miss out and don't have internet access, you can always come into the Visitor Information Centre and pick up a copy. You can also be added to the list to receive your copy via email, just contact us to provide your details.

THIS IS IMPORTANT

PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE FOLLOWING:

In the event of cardiac arrest, emergency defibrillators are available in the following locations:

Foreshore Caravan Park, on the outside wall of the office to the left of the door.

Oyster Point Drive Caravan Park, on the outside of the small, red brick building adjacent to the entrance to the park.

Stansbury Pharmacy, on the outside, eastern wall.

Stansbury Bowling Club, on the club house wall, facing the greens.

Stansbury Golf Club, on the front veranda of the club rooms.

These are automated and instructions are provided so please don't be afraid to use one. You could save a life!

<u>Visitor Information Centre and Stansbury Seaside Markets</u>

Diana Sweeney

The Centre is still experiencing a steady number of visitors, all rugged up and braving the cold weather and enjoying some much needed time away in our lovely region.

October 3 will see the start to our Stansbury Seaside Markets for this season. There's been a great response from stallholders eager to participate in the market. We have done our best to accommodate as many stallholders as possible, with COVID restrictions limiting site availability. We will also be adhering to Government guidelines for outdoor gatherings, and all stallholders will have hand sanitiser available to all patrons and will encourage social distancing throughout the market space. Life isn't back to normal but we are doing our best to make these markets available throughout the season by keeping everyone safe. We hope that all patrons respect any directives given by our volunteers, staff and stallholders.

Events in the region are starting to slowly appear and Spring is in the air. Won't be long before those beautiful warm days are with us again. Until then, have a great month and we'll see you at the market on October 3.

LIONS CLUB OF STANSBURY DALRYMPLE

The weather is warming up and our club is becoming more active. The Seaside market on October 3rd will be our first outside activity for some time. Unfortunately, due to COVID-19, there will be measures in place to conform to social distancing requirements.

Sorry folks – at this stage we are limited to a line up of 9 people, so it might be a good idea for one person per group to stand in line. We make the best donuts (not being biased!), so we don't want our buyers to miss out.

Nearly time to start thinking about Christmas, or at least our Lions Christmas cakes. They will be available after the long weekend in October from various outlets around the town.

CHI KUNG (QI GONG)

Chi Kung is a gentle form of energy practice. It is a beautiful flowing combination of movements and breathing techniques that stimulate energy flow and help promote your natural resiliency to stress and illness.

Monday mornings, **except public holidays**. Registration at 10.45am and gentle Qigong exercises commence at 11am. All welcome, wear loose, comfy clothes. Cost is \$2.00.

Please note that we are not a professional organization, rather a "Young at Heart" group encouraging others to participate in gentle exercise.

Chi Kung is held in the Institute supper room, entry via the side nearest the Post Office. Enquiries to Carrol 0409094009.

	Contributions can be sent to us on the following, by the 25th of the month.	Щ
	elliottjnj2@bigpond.com rc.duncan@bigpond.com	
	progress@stansburysa.com	



Carolyn & Ian
Phone 0428 858 759
or 8821 3165

www.ypcarpet.com.au Servicing the Southern Yorke Peninsula





ST. AUGUSTINES ANGLICAN CHURCH

September 2020

6th Rev Andrew Lang HC 11.15 am

20th Shared Service at Uniting

Church 11.00 am

Yesterday is gone Tomorrow has not yet come We have only today Let us begin Quote from Mother Teresa



STANSBURY UNITING CHURCH

September 2020

6th No service

13th Peter Bilney HC 11.00 am 20th Chris Duncqan 11.00 am 27th Meg Bilney 11.00 am

SENIOR CITIZENS NEWS

by Cynthia Morony

The following activities are not just for Senior Citizens – everyone is welcome. Cost 2.00.

TABLE TENNIS Every Tuesday 10.00 a.m.

CARDS & 8-BALL Every Wednesday and Friday at 1.00 p.m. Thursdays: 10.00 a.m. until 11.30 a.m. Saturdays: 1.00 p.m. until 4.00 p.m.

All of these activities are held in the Pioneer Hall, Pioneer Street.

WHAT'S ON THIS MONTH						
Sep	1st 1st 2nd 2nd 3rd 3rd 4th 5th 5th	10:00 am 10:00 am 9:30 am 1:00 pm 10:00 am noon 1:00 pm 1:00 pm noon 10:45 am	Table Tennis (every Tuesday) Ladies Golf (every Tuesday) Community Craft and Friendship (1st and 3rd Wed) Cards and 8-Ball at Pioneer Hall (every Wednesday) Line Dancing (every Thursday) Mixed Social Golf (every Thursday Senior Cit's Cards and 8-Ball (every Friday) Line Dancing (every Saturday) Men's competition Golf (every Saturday) Chi Kung (Qi Gong) (every Monday)			
Please read articles for more information						

STANSBURY COMMUNITY CHURCH

We meet at 10.30 a.m. Sunday mornings for worship and Sunday school for children from three years of age. You would be very welcome.

September 6 Tom Hawkins September 13 Peter Agnew September 20 Iain Mcqueen September 27 Peter Agnew

Stansbury Community Craft and Friendship Group.

We are enjoying meeting again on the first and third Wednesdays of the month, and sharing together how we are coping with the effects of covid rules.

We have marshals and covid rules in place, and to remind us of how important that is, we have been reminded by those with family 'out of reach' are suffering. We need to be grateful for our blessings, and support those in need.

The chatter is just as loud, the friendship is just as warm, and the craft is just as amazing. Please join us 10-11.30am Wednesday 2nd, 16th September. (There may be an announcement of something special for the 30th! Keep in tune.)

MEALS ON WHEELS ROSTER SEPTEMBER 2020

We have begun delivering meals from our new base in the Information Centre –

Kevin from Adelaide MOW came over and ran a training session with several of our volunteers – one of these will be at the Information Centre to help you on your rostered day. You will need to meet them there at 11.30am.

Please swap with someone else if you cannot do your allocated day or contact me if you are unable to, thanks Janet.

Mon		14 Alison & Ted Buttfield	28 Marg & Tony Jolly
Tue	1 Rob Smith & Clint Roberts	15 Marg Payne & Marg Farrow	29 Rob & Sue Natt
Wed	2 Chris & Ron Duncan	16 Chris & Ron Duncan	30 Shirley & John Monaghan
Thu	3 June Faulkner & Rosalie Searle	17 Marg Johnson & Jan Thompson	
Fri	4 Kathy & Reg Ricketts	18 Grant & Janet Jolly	
Mon	7 Val Caldow & Jeanette Canton	21 Janet Jolly & Raelene Modra	
Tue	8 Shirley & John Monaghan	22 Vonnie Faulkner & Norma Watson	
Wed	9 Beth & Don Faulkner	23 Janet & Marg Jolly	
Thu	10 Kathy Watkins & Jenny Klose	24 Sue-ellen Bowey & Trish Cranwell	
Fri	11Allan & Jeanette Canton	25 Raelene Modra & Jenny Ford	

Our <u>2020 AGM</u> and awards presentations will be held on 19th October at the Hotel Dalrymple preceding our annual luncheon.

More information in the September and or October Scribble.

Remember to use the communication book when necessary

if unsure contact Client Service Officer; Jeanette Canton Ph 0412 162 164 or Volunteer Coordinator Janet Jolly 0408903812

STANSBURY BRANCH OF MEALS ON WHEELS

Almost two months since our Branch was forced to make alternative arrangements in order to keep this service available for those needing assistance with meals.

We sincerely appreciate the great effort by the Stansbury Progress Association and staff in making this transition as smooth as possible.

Thank you for all your efforts and the 'extra mile' you have been prepared to go.

The new operating area for meal heating and storage has undergone a major remake and is becoming a very functional area. A few minor issues to still sort but it is looking great.

Thank you to all the volunteers who have been so tolerant in our teething processes, and have helped keep the kitchen staff and Volunteer Coordinator sane.

MoW AGM Monday 19th October

This will be in the Dalrymple Hotel, and followed by lunch for recipients and deliverers. Due to Covid-19 restrictions, it is essential that anyone planning to attend the lunch must let Margaret Johnson know. (88524298)

A SPECIAL THANKYOU

On behalf of David Welsh and Jenny and Graham Klose we would like to thank the Stansbury community and business people for looking after Yvonne Welsh over the last few years. You have enabled her to stay in her own home until it was time to move into residential care. It was very much appreciated and showed what a great community we have here. Yvonne is doing well at 'The Village Maitland', her new home, so thank you all. Her beloved dog, Pebbles, is being well cared for.

STANSBURY MUSEUM

As the new "reporter" for the museum, I have massive shoes to fill – thankyou Ann for your amazing and interesting riddles and articles. I am going to feature something of interest from our fascinating museum each month, starting with 2 volumes which showcase 60 years of Stansbury's social history.

A Photographic Collection of Bride and Bridesmaid Dresses made by the late Doris Vince (1910 -1995) 'Stansbury's Own Seamstress'

Doris was an accomplished seamstress who was renowned for her exquisite work especially for making dresses for local brides, bridesmaids and debutantes. Her family kindly allowed the museum to make a unique photographic record of her work available for all to see. It is a cavalcade of changing fashions over 60 years and a history of local couples on their wedding days. This collection chronicles the excellent work, skill and long career Doris had as a seamstress.

As you work your way through the folders, you notice changes in wedding dress bridesmaids dress styles, groom's suits, flowers ,veils and trains, hairstyles, and hair accessories, photographic trends, different colours and fabrics and accessories like gloves, handbags ,horseshoes and buttonholes.

You see very traditional brides in formal settings and brides who expressed their personalities in the choice of colours and themes for their wedding party. Particular favourites of mine are the 'winter wedding' theme where the bridesmaids and flower girls wore red dresses and had white fur muffs and white fur trimmed bonnets and the 'country garden' theme where the bridesmaids have parasols ,wide brimmed hats and shallow baskets cascading with flowers. I was fascinated by the photo of the groomsmen looking very dapper and fashionable wearing pristine, white gloves apparently to cover their rough farmer's hands. Even the photographic poses are interesting, mostly traditional style formations but one featuring a bride shot seated from behind and looking away to the side, catching her curvaceous figure and the delicate detail on the back of her dress.

A showcase of the beautiful women of our community, both past and present.

We'd love you to come and discover this unique social history for yourself – the folders are located in the Reading Room, so come and browse.

The museum is open 2pm - 4pm Wednesday and Sunday or by appointment (ring Susan 0408 142 875)

Volunteers

We are always looking to boost the variety and skills of our volunteers, there are many ways to contribute. Currently, we are particularly looking for anyone with computer or data entry skills – this can be done at the museum or possibly even at home, if that suits you better. The museum is also a "Voluntary Work Provider " - if you think you can contribute in either of those capacities, please contact Susan on 048 142 875 or drop in and see her at the museum any Monday or Tuesday between 9.30am -3pm.

STANSBURY INSTITUTE MANAGEMENNT sub COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 2019 -2020

Even though it is normal to have only a few meetings a year, this year there has been less due to the Corona virus. With the restrictions starting in March 2020 and lasting for 3 months it affected the bookings for the regular classes and meetings from all groups. After the lock down was lifted and we had our Covid Plan in place we were able to take bookings, with the restricted numbers and guidelines in place.

The regular patrons were able to resume with the usual activities in early July. The shut down has reduced our finances for the year, by a third. Prior to the shut down we had a variety of extra bookings, such as a wedding, two wedding receptions, funerals, wakes and other functions. When we were allowed to re-open for bookings a junior dance group hired the hall to video their annual concert, without an audience in attendance. Unfortunately the Minlaton Medical Centre no longer holds a weekly clinic, so we have one less regular booking.

The annual contribution from the Yorke Peninsula Council covers any minor maintenance and this allows us to keep our hire costs at a reasonable price. The Institute Committee is a subcommittee of the Stansbury Progress Association and we thank them, for their support.

Over the past 2 years the Yorke Peninsula Council has recommended that the Institute floor be repaired and resurfaced and had put it in their 2020-2021 budget. Unfortunately due to the Corona virus pandemic it was unlikely that the works would be able to go ahead. The Council suggested that if the Institute Committee was prepared to contribute to the costs, the work may be completed in 2020. We decided to contribute and with the same amount contributed from the Stansbury Progress Committee we are hoping that the work will be done during this financial year. We are waiting confirmation of this project starting.

The Committee has done a stock take of all our equipment and some new things have been purchased. With the carpets being cleaned and committee members volunteering the whole premises had a spring clean, prior to the Corona virus restrictions. Rosalie Tresize, continues as the caretaker.

During this year, two former Committee members have passed away, Pauline Jung, our patroness and Kevin O'Shaughnessy, our previous caretaker. We greatly appreciate their many years of service, both serving on the committee and in other areas.

I would personally like to say Thank You to all of the Committee Members for their time and continued support, and offer the incoming committee my congratulations. Your commitment to our town is invaluable.

Carrol Roberts 25th August 2020

Stansbury Bowling Club - Margie Dodd, Secretary

The ever-changing restrictions that have been forced upon sporting clubs, due to the Covid-19 pandemic, the Stansbury Bowling Club has been able to offer its facilities for regular social contact for many people in Stansbury. The clubhouse was closed for a period of time, but Members were still able to access the Greens by limited numbers at a time. With restrictions being eased at the end of June we were again been able to offer Members and the many visitors to the town the opportunity to access the greens, play bowls and socialise.

The Board has been kept on their toes, with Covid-19 rules and restrictions constantly changing. However the introduction of Social Bowls on Friday afternoons has been a wonderful success. The Club also being open on a Friday evening allowed Members and visitors to get together share a drink and socially connect with like-minded people.

The Stansbury Bowling Club always welcomes new members, as a Full Member able to play in the many competitions offered, or as a Social Member. If you always thought that Bowls is only for old people... you are wrong...anyone can play and enjoy bowls. The great thing about Stansbury is our synthetic green allows anyone to access them at any time of the year, enjoy our wonderful facilities and foster great friendships. This regular contact is essential to ensure we all look after our mental health and personal wellbeing.

With the Bowls season scheduled to restart in early October the club plans to provide Friday Night meals again by adhering to all the Covid-19 rules that have been imposed upon us regarding food preparation and serving. This year we are looking for someone who would be interested in coordinating the kitchen on a Friday night. This would involve ordering, coordinating kitchen volunteers and rosters etc.

The "position" is not entirely voluntary as a small Honorarium and paid at the end of the season to the coordinator. This opportunity would suit, maybe a retiree, or someone requiring regular hours to gain skills in this area or who has had catering or hospitality experience. Should you, or someone you know, be interested please contact either Grantley Dodd (0427 547 051) or Pete Smith (0419 815 232) and have a chat.



SALTER QUALITY KITCHENS

Specialising in:

Modern kitchens
Wardrobes
Vanities
Storage units
Solid timber work i.e. Bars

Phone Nathan: 0427405023 for a free quote

STANSBURY PHARMA-CY

"Quality Advice with Traditional Service"

1 ST VINCENT STREET STANSBURY SA 5582 Phone: 8852 4400 Fax: 8852 4093

Email: stansbury.pharmacy@gmail.com

Trading Hours:

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday: Thursday: Friday: Saturday : Sunday: 9.00 am – 5.30 pm 9.00 am – 2.00 pm 9.00 am – 5.30 pm CLOSED CLOSED

September 2020 Specials (01/09/2020 -30/09/2020 or while stocks last)

Difflam Sugar Free Lozenges	FATHER'S DAY
Berry 16pk & Honey + Lemon 16pk	Sunday 6th September
Ego QV	Invite E Cream
Assorted 1L Skin Care	100g
Was 29.95 Now \$19.99	Was \$13.95 Now \$9.49
Vicks Vapo Drops	Vicks VapoRub Jar
Original 24pk & Butter Menthol 24pk	50g
Was \$4.50 Now \$3.99	Was \$10.95 Now \$6.49
Nulax Fruit Block	Natralia Crampeze
250g	60 Capsules
Was \$8.95 Now \$6.99	Was \$19.95 Now \$15.99
Caltrate Bone Health	Blackmores
100 Tablets	Horseradish, Garlic & Vit C 50 Tablets
Was \$16.95 Now \$10.99	Was \$15.95 Now \$10.99
Centrum Advance 50+ 100 Tablets Was \$29.95 Now \$18.99	Colgate Total & Total & Whitening Toothpaste 115g From \$2.79
Nasonex Nasal Spray	Fess Nasal Spray
140 Dose	75mL
Was \$29.95 Now \$15.99	Was \$17.95 Now \$11.99
Azep	Nexium 20mg
Hayfever Relief 5mL	24hr 14 Tablets
Was \$22.95 Now \$12.99	Was \$19.95 Now \$14.99
We will be open Saturday 3rd	25% OFF
& 10th October . Further Saturday	ALL JEWELLERY.
opening times to be advised.	Come in and find a bargain!